
 
 

LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

February 27, 2023 
 
 
 
TOPIC: Purchase of LMC Furniture – 2021 Bond 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District accept 
the recommendation from the Owner’s Representative, Plante Moran Cresa, and 
approve the Phase Two purchase of furniture for Library Media Centers at Cleveland 
Elementary, Rosedale Elementary, Riley Upper Elementary, Frost Middle School, and 
Franklin High School from NBS Commercial Interiors in Troy, Michigan, in an amount 
not to exceed $926,000. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
The LMC’s at these locations are being renovated this summer via the 2021 Bond 
Initiative. New furniture that is mobile and flexible will be required for the renovated 
spaces.  
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
2021 Bond Fund 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
Attached 
 
 
PF/ko 


